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June 25, 2024 
 
Kacey Olvey  
wilsonkacey@yahoo.com 
 

Albert Snow, Superintendent 
Harmony Grove School District (Ouachita) 
snowa@hgsd1.com 

James Scarbrough, Superintendent 
Hampton School District  
mscarbrough@hampton.k12.ar.us 

 

 
Re: Appeal Under the Public School Choice Act –  

    
Everyone: 
 
This letter is to notify you that the Arkansas State Board of Education is scheduled to hear the above-
referenced appeal(s) on Thursday, July 11, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. in the Auditorium of the Arch Ford 
Education Building, Four Capitol Mall, Little Rock, Arkansas 72201. Any additional materials any 
party chooses to submit should be provided to our office no later than 12:00 noon on Friday, June 
28, 2024.    
 
The State Board of Education has requested the parent, the non-resident district, and the 
resident district attend this meeting and be available for questions. 
 
The above-referenced appeal(s) will be conducted pursuant to the legal authority and jurisdiction 
vested in the State Board by the Public School Choice Act and the Division of Elementary and 
Secondary Education Rules Governing the Public School Choice Act.  You may find copies of these 
references on the DESE website at https://dese.ade.arkansas.gov/Offices/legal/school-choice.  

Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter. Please do not hesitate to contact the 
Arkansas Department of Education’s Office of Legal Services at (501) 682-4227 should you require 
additional information. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Stephen M. Reynolds 

Stephen M. Reynolds  
Associate Legal Counsel 
Arkansas Department of Education 
stephen.reynolds@ade.arkansas.gov 

 






